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nno2h ophuntehLtu tntnh whwnh ntuGuwy:

THANKSGIVING PRAYERS ON THE 92"° ANNIVERSARY OF THE
FIRST REPUBLIC OF ARMENIA

In celebration of the 92" anniversary of the first Republic of Armenia, by
the ordinance of H.E. Archbishop Moushegh Mardirossian, Prelate, on Sunday,
May 30", 2010, thanksgiving prayers for the republic will be offered in all
Prelacy Churches, and the blessing of the Armenian flag will take place during
Divine Liturgy.
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WESTERN PRELACY RELIGIOUS AND EXECUTIVE COUNCILS
ELECT THEIR OFFICERS

The Western Prelacy Religious and Executive Councils, elected at the
38™ Representatives Assembly held on May 14" and 15", 2010, had their first
meeting on Tuesday, May 25", presided over by H.E. Archbishop Moushegh
Mardirossian, Prelate. Central Executive member Mr. Khajag Dikijian also
participated in the Executive Council meeting. The Councils elected their
officers as follows:

Religious Council:

Very Rev. Fr. Muron Aznikian Chair
Rev. Fr. Ardak Demirjian Secretary
Very Rev. Fr. Barthev Gulumian Advisor
Archpriest Fr. Vicken Vassilian Advisor
Rev. Fr. Nareg Pehlivanian Advisor
Rev. Fr. Vazken Atmajian Advisor
Rev. Fr. Razmig Khatchadourian Advisor

Executive Council:

Mrs. Rima Boghossian Chair

Mr. George Chorbajian Vice-Chair
Mr. Toros Kejejian Treasurer

Mr. Levon Kirakosian, Esq. Secretary
Mr. Garo Eshgian Advisor

Mr. Khatchig Yeretzian Advisor

Mr. Vahrij Pilavjian Advisor

Mr. Vahan Bezdikian Advisor
Mr. Kahren Beniasian Advisor
Mr. Sako Shirikian Advisor

Mr. Bill Sahatdjian Advisor

During their respective meetings, the Prelate welcomed and
congratulated the new members of both councils and went over the decisions



and suggestions put forth by the Representatives Assembly, which will be the
guide of both councils' endeavors during their term.
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PRELATE INAUGURATES CULTURAL CENTER HALL OF
ST. GARABED CHURCH OF LAS VEGAS

- GRAND BENEFACTOR MR. LARRY BARNES AWARDED THE



"KNIGHT OF CILICIA" MEDAL
- OVER $100,000 RAISED FOR THE CHURCH CONSTRUCTION FUND

The weekend of May 21%, 2010, was a memorable one for the Las Vegas
parish as H.E. Archbishop Moushegh Mardirossian, Prelate, joined the
community to inaugurate the new St. Garabed Church Cultural Center.

HAMAZKAYIN "ANI" DANCE PERFORMANCE

The festivities began on Saturday evening with a sold-out performance
by the Hamazkayin "ANI" Dance Company, attended by the Prelate, Consul
General of Armenia the Honorable Grigor Hovhannisyan, Very Rev. Fr. Barthev
Gulumian, former Executive Council Chair Dr. Garo Agopian, Ministers of the
local Armenian Evangelical Church Rev. Nerses Kopalian and Rev. Sam
Aguilian, priests from the Greek and Maronite Churches, and 550 guests. The
evening also featured a guest performance by the Greek youth dance group
who presented traditional Greek dances.

Welcoming remarks were delivered by St. Garabed Church Parish
Council Chair Mr. Adroushan Armenian. In his message the Prelate lauded ,
"ANI" Dance Company for their part in promoting our rich culture and heritage.
"Through each and every performance, "ANI|" Dance Company is not just
presenting our traditional dances to our community, but also celebrating our
national identity and ensuring that the customs and traditions passed on
through the centuries are upheld by each subsequent generation. May God
bless the founders of "ANI|" Dance Company Yeghia Hasholian and Suzy
Barseghian-Tarpinian, leading them to even greater successes in the coming
years. May God bless also the board members, volunteers, and event
organizers for granting the Las Vegas community the opportunity to enjoy this
memorable performance", concluded the Prelate.

INAUGURATION AND DIVINE LITURGY

On Sunday morning, the community gathered at the new complex for the
inauguration of the Cultural Center, and specifically the opening of the hall,
which was conducted by the Prelate. Among those in attendance were Consul
General Grigor Hovhannisyan, Very Rev. Fr. Barthev Gulumian, Mr. Agopian,
Mr. Armenian, members of sister organizations, members of the Prelacy Youth
Groups, and parishioners, who were greeted by scouts from the Homenetmen
"Artsakh" Chapter upon their arrival.

"With spiritual joy | greet the Las Vegas Parish Council and faithful on
this momentous day as we inaugurate the St. Garabed Church Cultural Center
and conduct the official opening of the hall which will serve as the sanctuary
until the construction of St. Garabed Church. This complex belongs to all of
you; it will become a second home and serve as the spiritual and cultural center
of all the members of our Las Vegas community. Let us, therefore, build this



church and center together, with the collaboration and support of each and
every one of you, so that when the day comes we can proudly announce that
this dream became a reality through the united efforts of all", said the Prelate
on this occasion. A representative from the office of Senate Majority Leader
Harry Reid presented the community with a certificate of commendation on this
occasion.

The inauguration was followed by Divine Liturgy celebrated in the hall by
the Prelate, who also consecrated the marble stone (vemkar) placed on the
temporary altar. Very Rev. Fr. Barthev Gulumian assisted at the altar, and
members of the Prelacy "Lousavorich" youth choir joined the parish choir for the
singing of the Liturgy, which was led by Deacon Zohrab Yaralian.

Prior to his sermon the Prelate first gave thanks to Almighty God for the
blessed and momentous day, then took a moment to commend all those
involved in the church project including benefactor Mr. Larry Barnes for his
generosity, parish council Chair Adroushan Armenian and members for their
diligence, and all the supporters and friends who came together and pooled
their resources for the realization of the endeavor.

Reflecting on the Feast of Pentecost, which was celebrated on that day,
His Eminence first gave a brief account of the events which occurred on that
day two thousand years ago, when ten days after the Ascension of our Lord
Jesus Christ, one hundred and twenty people had gathered to pray in a room in
Jerusalem, when suddenly there was the fierce sound of violent wind and a fire
that separated into one hundred and twenty individual tongues or flames which
came to rest on each of their heads. Those who had gathered there received
power, they were filled with the source of the greatest power in the universe,
they were filled with God Himself. Addressing the faithful he said, "the gift of
the Holy Spirit was not just for those gathered in the room or the crowds who
assembled outside. The gift of the Holy Spirit is for all of us who love our Lord
and Savior Jesus Christ. On this joyous and spiritually uplifting day, let us be
filed with the Holy Spirit, praying for its might and power to embolden,
empower, and invigorate us. May the Holy Spirit reinforce us in our faith and
service, and arm us with the spiritual and physical strength to reach our
crowning point, the construction of St. Garabed Church", concluded the Prelate.

The unveiling of the sign at the main entrance followed the service,
during which the Prelate once again applauded benefactor Mr. Barnes for his
generous donation made in memory of his wife Seda Der Garabedian-Barnes.

The ceremony concluded with the singing of the Armenian, Cilician, and
Pontifical anthems.

RECEPTION
The Parish Council had organized a reception in honor of the Prelate and

Consul General, which took place in the afternoon at the Las Vegas National
Golf Club.



Remarks were delivered by Mr. Armenian, the Consul General, and Mr.
Agopian, followed by the cutting of the cake and a performance by the
"Lousavorich" youth choir.

The Prelate then once again commended Mr. Barnes for his generous
donation of $400,000 in memory of his wife Seda Der Garabedian-Barnes, and
reflected on the lives of the Der Garabedian family. The daughter of Genocide
survivors from the city of Van, Seda Der Garabedian-Barnes lost two brothers in
the Genocide before the family was able to flee. Throughout their lives they
remained faithful parishioners and servants of the Armenian Apostolic Church,
thus the Executive Council and Parish Council saw fit that the new church and
center be named St. Garabed Church and Cultural Center in tribute to their
memory.

He then announced that in recognition of Mr. Barnes' benevolence, H.H.
Catholicos Aram | was awarding him with the "Knight of Cilicia" medal, and
invited him up to present him with the honor. Mr. Barnes expressed his thanks
for the great honor and for the love and respect he has received from the
community.

Donations were made throughout the reception to assist in the building
of the church, and by the end of the evening over $100,000 was raised for the
project.

(St. Garabed Church and Cultural Center of Las Vegas is located at 2054
E. Desert Inn, Las Vegas, NV 89169. For further information on the church and
future activities, please contact Parish Council Chair Mr. Adroushan Armenian
at 702-580-0807 or by emailing St.GarabedChurch@cox.net)

k%%

unuauvnra Urfpu2UL 3U3MC U38LLES
uuluy-usurnm 3us errusnuus yurauruuc

2nptpawpreh, 26
Uwjhuh wnwtownntl,
- punwnwetiny  dwnpdwpwuh
tnuonptunLptwu hpwtEppl,
(tuhu pwpbhulwd Wnwselunnpn
Pwpép. S. Unwtn U. Upp.

Uwpunhpnubwl
ww2wmolwlwu  wjgbnLphiu
Jdp innntwt Ygwwnhuw 2pswlh
Uwhwy-UGupnw Swj
enphuwnnubwy Jwpdwpwlp:
Unwoeunpn  Uppwqwu  3onp
U’ puyGpwlwjhu Uqqujhu

Unwelnpnwpwup
enphunnutwywu qwumhwannLral:wU Fwdwudntuph Jwphsubp® Qbpw. S.




Uhtnnu ©. dpn. UquhyGwlu ni 3ngp. S. Mwppebti dpn. YhihudGwl, G
wuwwinhtuwih U. Uwpghu GYytbntginy hngtinp hngpt* Upd. S. lunptlu £huy.
Mwuwotwl:

Jdwnpdwnpwuh dninphlu, Unweunpn UppwqwUu 3wjnpp nhdwinpnibguwt
Jwpdwpwluh wlboptl® Shwp Cwht Ywpwwbunbwlh G Jwpdwpwlh
wudbwywaquhu ynndk:

Uwntpdhy hwunhwnudt Jp Guinp, UGpjwubtpp nunnnitgut dwpdwnpwuh
hwunhuwupwhp, nup wnboptUhU pwph qwuntGwl puouptlu Gunp, h Wwwnht
Unwolunpn Uppwqwl 3op Gt hhipGpnllt  gnpéwnpnibgwe hwpniun
jwjnwahp  Jp, YJwuwpnnnipbwdp Lwhwyppwpwuh  wwybGpunubpnil:
Uunup wpunwuwlubght uwnunuutp, Gpgbght wpwywuutp, hngbinp G
hwjpGuwuhpwywu Gpabp:

PGU hpwihpnibgwr Unweunpn UppwquwUp, np hp ophunitetwl, upwnp
funp gnhnibwynipbwu G pwow|Gpwuph fuoupp ninntg wnuoptunietwl,
nuuntgswywl Ywquhu, wpwybGpunniebwlU Gu dunnubpniu: Uppwquwlp dGnp
wnwt nwudwl Gu ypeniptwl wUhpwdtwnniehiup, Jwlwiwln 262wnnGg
pwpnjwywlu n. hngbinp  wnpdtpubpnd  hwjtgh nwuwnhwpwynietwlu
jwnpbunpniehiup: «np, upptGlh Uwhwy-UGupnw nwpngh wwyGpwnubn,
puwr Uppwquwup, &Gp Gpgbpnd, wpuwuwuniphllbpnyg, wnoppny &L
uwnUnuwuwgnipbwdp gnjg ninthp np wju JuwnpdwnpwUtlu UGpu ng Jhwju
nwuntd GL Ypeniphtl Yp unwlwp, w)j] Jwlbwiwun 46n Jwwnnw) hnghubpp
wuwnnLwéwUswywl dodwpuinniphlbutpny Up hwpuwwgukp GL
pphunnUutwywl hwiwwpny Yyp Ynithtp 46p LUywpwahpp, npwtugh Gpp
dGSuwp, d6p wdpwpwd ghinbGihpubpu nu nwunwdp h uywu nukp Wuwnniédn,
hwj dnnnyniLpnhu nL hwjpGuhphu dwnwjnieGwly:

Wju wnpht, WUnwselnnn Uppwquwlp wnunwjwjuntg hp
2unphwinpnighllutpp  wuoptUhlU, nwunighgubpnil Gi nuwlunnutGpnlu®
nwnniwé wuwwnwupht hwdwn, pwpgwiwénud Jwnpbg Jupdwpwuhl, Gu
yng nnntg wpwytGpwubpnlu, np hpGug nunwdny G UnthpniwéniRtwUp
nwnUwl swhwyhputpp hwy hwiwwnphu nu hwy Jwynjrehu, nwnuwl nnhwywp
pwnwpwghubp 6L hwiwwnwphd quiwyutpp Quwnnwéng 6L 3w) waqghl:

Uww, UWnwounpn  Uppwqwl  Swjpp wwhwwlhgny  ophubg
jwnpdwpwUhU wnuoptuniphiup, hnquwpwnpéniphitup, ntuniggwlwl uagdp G
nwuwunnniphitup:  Swiwpwlwl  »3wyp  Ubp«h GpgbgnnnipbUEl  Gunp,
Uppwqwl Swjpp  hripwpwlghip  wwybpnh  wnnwwe  Ephunnutwywu

QYwunhwnpwyniptwu Qpwubutwypu ynnut WwwnpwuwnnLwd
IngGgwiunbwl woup Upnn  wibnwpwlwlwl hwwnniwédp  wwwndnn
wwwnytpwquwnn ptpehyp:

Mwwwbd hhtpwuhpnietUE Ginp' Unweunpn Uppwquwup G puyGpwyhg
hngtinn  hwjptGpp  hpwdbn  wnnthu wnuoptuniebwlu  GL Jwpdwpwup
wudlbwywquhu:

PRELATE VISITS SAHAG-MESROB
ARMENIAN CHRISTIAN SCHOOL



Upon the invitation of Principal Shahe Garabedian, on Wednesday, May
26™ 2010, H.E. Archbishop Moushegh Mardirossian, Prelate, visited Sahag-
Mesrob Armenian Christian School, accompanied by Very Rev. Fr. Muron
Aznikian, Very Rev. Fr. Barthev Gulumian, and pastor of St. Sarkis Church Rev.
Fr. Khoren Babochian.

After a brief meeting with the Principal and administration, the Prelate
headed to the assembly hall for a program prepared by the elementary school
students consisting of the recitation of psalms and the singing of hymns,
spiritual, and traditional songs.

Speaking on the importance of Christian education, the Prelate
addressed the students saying, "through this beautiful program you have
demonstrated that in addition to receiving a high quality education, here at this
school you are forming your Christian identity and being enriched by the word
of God and our national values which you will use to serve God and the
Armenian people in the coming years". He then expressed his blessings and
commendations to the principal, administration, teachers, and students for the
endeavors they have carried out in the past school year, and urged the students
to use the knowledge they have gained to become upstanding citizens and
faithful children of God and our nation.

Following the invocation and the Lord's Prayer, the Prelate presented the
students with colorful cards depicting and explaining the Feast of Pentecost.
The visit concluded with a reception.
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